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PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on issues to promote better education for children. Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting. Please respect each person’s time on the agenda.

	Welcome
	Good morning, please help yourself to some refreshments in the back. 

Just a reminder that there is not a December PSO Council Meeting, so this is the last PSO Council Meeting before January. 

Hey, a big “shout out” to our BBH High School BEES football team making it to playoffs this Friday. The game is at home and starts at 7:30.
Also, great news that our renewal levy passed and is now a continual levy to support our school district.

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President  Amy Macy
	No report

	2nd Vice President
Laura Jonozzo
	Yuletide Hunger kicks off this week.  Flyer Central has the master list for donations for all the schools. Please take a moment to remember those who are less fortunate and donate to the local food bank.  There are boxes located at each of the schools and the kids can bring in their donations until Dec. 6th.  

	Recording Secretary 

Julie Lyden
	Please sign in.  All reports can be emailed to slyden@hotmail.com.   Thank you to those of you that have sent me your notes for today’s meeting.  If you have not yet done so, please send me those today.  

	Corresponding Secretary

Lila Tamulewicz
	If you have any questions on constant contact, let Lila know.

	Treasurer

Lottie Kraguljac
	Brecksville-Broadview Heights Council of PSO’s

Treasurer’s Report

November 7, 2013

Balance as of October 3, 2013                         $1794.15

Deposits                                                            

Market day hat day collection                            $929.81

Check 1127 PTO Today lost in mail                  $179.00

Disbursements                                                   

Market Day Donation                                        ($929.81)

Quickbooks , hospitality, PTO today,                ($496.87)

New checks

Balance as of November 7, 2013                      $1476.28



	President

Cindy Ring
	LEVY: The renewal levy passed and will be a continual levy for the district.

Market Day:  Market Day made $762.03 for October.  We did not get 20% profit for that month.  Market Day’s pie fundraiser as well as the sponsored “hat day” fundraiser at the schools allowed the district to purchase pies for families this Thanksgiving. Kathy Derbin, Market Day Representative, stated that 185 pies were purchased from this fundraiser. The increase in donations versus last year’s donations was definitely supported by the fact that a flyer was sent home to all parents informing them of this charitable opportunity. I made the decision to allow the flyers to be printed and sent home with the PSO picking up the cost of printing the flyers. I am aware that “going green” regarding flyers is important to the Principals, but sometimes we have to focus on the bigger picture of the situation. Thanks to all of you for your generous support.
Night at the Races: Just a reminder to mark your calendars for Saturday, November 23 to attend the joint annual fundraising event with the Middle School and High School held at the Days Inn in Richfield. You can view the PSO Middle School website for details.
Yuletide Hunger Program: November 4th – December 6th. Food collection for the community. 

Salvation Army Bell Ringers 2013 are needed:  If you can volunteer to ring the bell please log onto Signup Genius for available times. All the proceeds help families in Broadview Heights, Brecksville, Independence, and Seven Hills to pay electric or gas bills.

Student in the Arts:   This event is sponsored by the PSO Council. This event takes place either in March/April. The mission of the Students in the Arts program is as follows:

The PSO would like to offer all students the opportunity to pursue their individual artistic expressions through participation in its annual “Students in the Arts” program. The program offers students the opportunity to create works of art for fun and recognition. Students in preschool through Grade 12 are encouraged to create and submit works of art.

We are in need of at least (4) Program Managers to manage this event. The Unit President plus (1) other SIA representative will be involved on behalf of their school working with the Program Managers. 

AREAS OF RESPONSIBILITIES

· Current PSO Council President (Cindy R) and one other Council Officer (Lila T) will Co-Chair the event each year.

· Determine date of event; location of event; and theme of competition

· Need (4) Project Managers (visual art/writing/music/photography)

· Coordinate with the SIA Representative at each school to encourage students to participate.  

· Receive the entries from the school liaisons 

· Mount/display items

· Provide judging for the event

· Provide prizes for winners/entries

· Promote the Reception/Coordinate the Reception

	
	

	Guest Speaker

Cathy Roderick

STEM
	Cathy Roderick is our district Science and STEM teacher leader.
Her goals:

As many experiences in science opportunities for our kids

STEM =  Science, Technology, Engineering, Mathematics – really want to bring thinking and  innovating to our kids. 

Want to start STEM club in each building

Robotics club at HS has started out phenomenally

Looking for ideas/input to bring into the program; also bring in people in the community, parent mentors, that can bring in clubs, ideas, etc. – let kids see these experiences!

Contact Cathy with any suggestions/sharing of information.



	Superintendent Scot Prebles
	Thanks for another levy passage.  
We still have 1 additional renewal levy 6.9 mil 3yr renewal will most likely be on the ballot in 2014.
Main thing we can take away from all that we talked about at this meeting is: the intense focus on the children in this district – this is the most important part of all of our work!

	Board of Education

Mike Ziegler
	Not present.

	Director of Human Resources

Rich Evans
	Food drive boxes will be in school soon
Professional development – we try not to do this by taking teachers out of the classroom, we use waiver days, before and after school.  


	Treasurer/CFO Rick Berdine
	Not present

	Director of Business Services Larry Tomec
	Not present

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction

Dr. Carla Calevich
	National initiative to increase student learning in Ohio right now – much emphasis on teacher development with this.  Using data in the classroom big right now – one major assessment program – STAR -reading and math 3 benchmarking dates through the year.
Also, k-3 students who are not on track receive reading improvement plans.

New ways assessing students - Carla showed us some examples of one of these student assessments – shows us the “deep thinking” that is required (PARCC Assessment program)
Teachers will see evidence of their work with their students –effectiveness report

All about evidence for students and for students

	Coordinator of Community Relations

Cathy Harbinak
	Not present

	Director of Pupil Services 

Gina Symsek
	Not present

	CAPA Coordinator Kelly Lazar
	* Oct 16 senior wellness day went well.  
* Oct 25 prescription drug take back day.  152 pounds collected that day – we were second in the county for our poundage.  This is a well received event.  
* Huddle kids going into the Middle School for lessons 
*Youth advocacy conference at Cleveland State – some of our High Schoolers presenting there.

*7 kids participating in  “pharming effects” – training to be trainers,  Nov 16

	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School

Joe Mueller Principal

	Susan Welsh presented many high school events to us:
* She attended a teacher conference in Indianapolis – They talked a lot about a collaborative community.
* Parent-teacher conferences tonight.

* Hidden in Plain Sight program at the HS – highly recommend people come see that room at 5:30, presentation at 6pm

* Football team in playoffs!

* Blood drive Nov 15 – encourage kids to do this

* Caps and gown ordering now

Mr. Mueller:

Schools are learning organizations, not teaching organizations.  A lot of buzz now because staff put together a grading committee – this committee looked at a lot of studying and recommended a new program -  The 80/20 system came out of this.  Mr. Mueller showed statistics that the grade point overall at the High School for the first quarter is not any different than last year when this system was not being used.


	Laura Jonozzo
HS PSO
	Please sign up for Night at the Races!

	Middle School 
Pat Farrell
Principal
	Announcements:

· Our winter sports season kicks off on November 6th with girls basketball at home against Amherst.  

· Our sixth grade gold team will be attending Outdoor Education November 12 – 15 and the sixth grade red team will attend December 10 – 13.  We still need parent volunteers for both trips.  If you are interested in volunteering please contact Tia Began at Brecksvillet@aol.com.   

· The first Seventh and Eighth grade canteen is scheduled for Friday, November 15th from 3 to 5 pm.

· The HS/MS PSO Night at the Races is scheduled for Saturday, November 23rd. 

Washington D.C. Update:

The 8th grade Washington, D.C. peanut sale has begun. Students received their informational packets at a grade-wide assembly on Friday, November 1st and some students have already started selling. This sale directly benefits your child as 50% of the final sale goes towards his/her cost of the trip. Students need to have their orders returned to BBHMS by Monday, December 2nd. Please contact Mike McNamara at mcnamaram@bbhcsd.org if you have any questions.  

At this meeting your child also received information regarding the Washington, D.C. trip.  The most important items being sent home is a letter explaining the cost of the trip, the three payment dates, and payment options.  The three dates to keep in mind are November 13th ($100), January 15th and March 7th. This packet does not include medical forms, as they will be given out just before the March 3rd parent meeting at 7:00 pm.

In their U.S. History class, students will be receiving an overnight field trip form that contains a list of rules and regulations that they must follow on the trip.  Finally, all of these materials along with a draft form of the trip’s itinerary are available on the Washington, D.C. website (http://staff.bbhcsd.org/dc/). This trip has been a long time coming for your child and it will be here before you know it.


	Nuvia Martin, Jennifer Schneider
MS PSO
	We will have our Holiday Brunch December 12.

The sixth graders had their first social on October 11.

We are finalizing the partnership with BTOTS for our Spring Play (Homeroom the Musical).

We will be having Dr. Calevich and Mr. DeTray at our PSO meeting next week to talk about the 80/20 grade system.

We will also have Flo Brett, the Founder and Executive Director of ELA (Evolve, Lead, Achieve) at our PSO meeting

We are getting ready for our Night At The Races fundraiser on Nov. 23

	Joint Elementary Report

Chris Hartland
	* OLSAT given- primarily for identification for gifted 
* On teacher work day – many teachers went to Wonders Training LA program we are piloting

* All buildings sent staff to a conference in Indianapolis – they heard presentations by authors of materials of improvement in education

* Yuletide Hunger program going on.



	Central School 
Chris Hartland
Principal
	Central School has begun collecting food for the Yuletide Hunger Program.  As in the past, Mr. H. is challenging the students to bring in lots of food.  This year’s target is 2500 items.  Students who bring in food can fill out an idea slip stating what they believe Mr. H. should do if the school meets the challenge.  The best idea will be announced prior to the last week of the food drive. 

In an effort to preserve classroom instruction time, 5th grade DARE and 4th and 5th grade Guidance lessons are being delivered in a different way this year.  DARE is being taught during the PE portion of our specials rotation and Guidance is being delivered during computer lab time.  We also asked our DARE and Guidance teachers to look at their curriculum and eliminate lessons that overlap.  This effort has helped to gain back 24 classroom periods of content teaching that was lost in the past while preserving these worthwhile programs.  We have also been able to use our PE teachers and our Computer Lab aides to provide intervention to students in need while DARE and Guidance are being taught.  

Central held the students vs. staff NukeEm rewards assembly last Friday.  Huge thanks to the staff for enduring the extreme volume, muscle aches, and one splinted pinky.  Fun was had by all!

	Beth Champion
Central PSO
	Central held its fall family activity on Oct 14 at heritage Farms in Penisula.  We had 151 people attend.  The various activities included a scavenger hunt, corn maze, pumpkins rolling and much more!

Our Girls BeeFit program finished up a very successful inaugural session!  We had 67 girls participate in this 7 week after school program that included a study session and a fitness program.  At the end of the session, the girls all participated in the Trick or Trot 5k.   

The Central School Holiday Brunch will be Dec 6. at Peppermill.   The cost is $12.75 per person.  A constant contact email will be going out soon for this.

	Chippewa

Beverly Chambers
Principal
	The Otis Lennon School Ability Test was administered last month to all second grade students.  Scores from this test will be made available to parents when they are returned to the district.  The Otis Lennon School Ability Test is used in the identification process for our gifted programs.

“Bee Your Best” certificates were distributed last week to students who made good choices for the month of October.  Students were also entered into a raffle to win Cookie Coupons…good for one cookie from the Chippewa cafeteria.  Three children from each classroom were selected to win coupons!  97% of Chippewa students were their BEST during the month of October!

The K-3 teachers spent the morning of October 25 meeting with the rep from Wonders and exploring the online resources that are available through this program.  This is the Language Arts program that all teachers are piloting this year.  The afternoon of October 25 was spent in preparing report cards.

The staff and students have participated in several very worthwhile programs over the course of the first quarter of the year to raise money for those in need: 

· Staff and students donated just over $270.00 to help the needy families in our community by purchasing holiday pies through Market Day.

· Staff and students donated just over $300.00 to the “All for Books” campaign sponsored by Scholastic.  Scholastic matches the donated funds and then purchases books and other resources for school in need.

· Staff and students donated Halloween candy to be delivered to the VA Hospital in Cleveland.  Mr. Day, a first grade teacher, organized this collection drive and will be delivering the candy to the hospital this week.

· Staff and students are now beginning to collect snack items for the Yuletide Hunger Drive.

Principal’s Recognition for the first quarter is going on right now!  Staff members nominate students to be recognized for academic accomplishments, being positive role models in the classroom, and demonstrating leadership qualities in school.  Families of the students are contacted with the good news and students are recognized with certificates and photographs!  We are proud of these students.

Our first conference evening is scheduled for tonight!  The second evening is scheduled for Wednesday, November 13.  Teachers have set up schedules for both of these evenings.  If parents wish to set up a conference at any time, they should contact their child’s teacher.

Upcoming dates:

· Friday, November 8-PSO Family Bingo Night

· Thursday, November 21-Fundraiser Pick Up

Sunday, December 1-Brecksville Holiday Parade, Third Grade Students Double Dutch Jump Roping-organized by Mrs. Bonezzi)

	Chippewa PSO

Heather Piasecki
	1. Our back playground improvements are almost complete.  Chippewa, the PSO & District worked together to improve our back playground.  Rotted wood timbers were replaced with new plastic ones and mulch was added to improve student safety.

2. Our second grade classes just completed their field trip to Hale Farm & Village on 11/6.  Each grade at Chippewa was awarded Field Trip money this year (as part of our Gifts & Goals program) to improve the educational experience for all students at Chippewa.

3. We currently have 181 Members.  This is a little over 55% of our families and 67% of our staff (100% of our Grade Level Classroom Teachers).  We just completed our October Membership Contest where the class with the highest % of PSO members won a Pizza Party.  

4. We are consistently working together with Chippewa on Community Service projects to help raise the students’ involvement and awareness of their community.  So far this year we’re proud to have supported the VA Hospital, the Food Bank and All for Books (for Kids in Distressed Situations & Kids in Need Foundation).  We’re currently promoting Yuletide Hunger and will start our Leprechaun Foundation project shortly.  Our December PSO Gathering will be at Blossom helping to sort the Yuletide Hunger items collected.

5. Our catalog sale fundraiser ended on 11/1.  We’re still totaling everything, but early reports show we’ve raised over $7,000 (in sales and donations).  This money will help to support our Gifts & Goals.

6. Book Fair on October 16th was a success.  Our totals exceeded last year.  We purchased over $663 worth of books for the staff/classrooms, we raised $320 for the All for Books program and are able to provide the LRC with a large donation to supply books to the library. 

7. Our volunteers have recorded just over 1,275 hours of donated time to Chippewa so far this year (since July 1st).  Those numbers are increasing steadily as our volunteers are at school daily helping with various projects/tasks.  

8. Coming up:  Family Bingo tomorrow night (11/8) at the Middle School.

	Highland Drive

Eva O’Mara
Principal

	1.  Continuing the Ohio Teacher Evaluation Process. Staff is getting a good idea of how the process is working and some have commented on the value of the self-reflective nature of the entire process.

2. Two staff members, Julia Brinkman and Sue Mulac, attended the conference in Indianapolis held by Solution Tree on PLC’s . 

3. The staff In-Service Day was dedicated to discussing the implementation of our new ELA series, Wonders. The feedback regarding the information has been very positive.

4. Mrs. Wiesler, one of our Reading Interventionists is moderating a book club for young students in her classes-who happened to be all third grade girls. With the help of the third grade team, Mrs. O’Mara will be doing the same for third grade boys beginning the week of November 11. The groups will be meeting once a week during a lunch recess.

5. We ended the month by celebrating Halloween and parading in our finest, most creative costumes—in the rain. But, no one seemed to notice.

6. We will be implementing a program initiated by our PSO regarding the amount of food being thrown away during our lunch sessions. The waste is being weighed all week long and presented to the students. Then, the following week, we will be working on ways to reduce the amount with discussions about how we can help those around us who do not get enough to eat. The culminating activity will be our Yuletide Hunger Drive benefitting our local food banks.

7. We would like to thank the PSO for an incredibly successful and innovative fund-raising program.

8. Our Highland Drive Holiday Concert will be held at the High School December 3, at 7:00 p.m.



	Amy Macy,
Kelly Beiswenger

Highland PSO
	We replaced our annual “Fall Festival” with a “No Fuss Fundraiser”.

The idea was simple:  We asked families to make cash donations to our PSO.  

We set aside one week to focus on accepting donations.  Monday through Friday the children participated in Spirit Week.  (Pajama Day, Crazy Hair Day, Backwards Day, Mismatched Socks Day, and BEE Spirit Day)  Each day drawings were held for children who participated in Spirit Week (NOT who brought in money).  Small prizes that had been donated by local businesses were awarded to these winners.  

We had a display in the main hallway showing how much money was brought in each day.  By Friday we had exceeded our goal of raising $10,000!  (Total money raised was $10,539.)

Tax receipts were provided to each family who participated by making a donation. 

Overall we received VERY positive feedback from families appreciating that 100% of their money was going directly to our PSO and that countless volunteer hours were not required.

Due to the uncertain nature of the No Fuss Fundraiser and also the fact that we entered into a contractual agreement with All American Fundraising last spring, we are offering a catalog sale.  The fundraiser is currently underway and will conclude on November15th.

Great Lakes Theatre will be at Highland Drive during the week of November 11th.  This is an annual program brought to our third graders by the PSO each year.

Our next meeting is on Thursday, November 14th.  



	Hilton

David Martin

Principal


	· The Cleveland Zoo visited Hilton on Oct. 29 – taught students about animal classifications and habitats.  Thanks Hilton PSO for making this possible!

· Parent-Teacher Conferences Nov. 7 & 14.  Hilton’s wonderful PSO will be providing dinner from Zoup! this Thursday.  Thanks!

· Special “thanks” to Ronda Strmac and Dacia Pitzer last Friday for helping to get the word out about NO POWER at Hilton.  They started the communication chain with FaceBook, Twitter, Constant Contact and phone calls.  Word spread quickly.

· Last Monday, Hilton conducted its monthly random Bee Buck drawing.  This is Hilton’s Positive Behavior Support program.  One student in each grade level was chosen for special recognition. 

· Hilton is deep into its New Playground Project.  There have been a number of meetings and things are starting to move quickly.  The best is yet to come! 

· Barb Stupp, art teacher, is having students bring in Halloween candy wrappers for an art installation – can’t wait to see what the kids come up with!

· November 15 is Hilton’s Science Discover Zone – the students will learn about “rocks and weathering” from their high school role models! 

· Hilton Family Math Night is November 22 from 6:00-8:00.  The collective IQ at Hilton that evening will be incalculable.



	Dacia Pitzer
Hilton PSO
	Trying new evening PSO meeting this month
Sharecrows in progress now.

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Megan Sarfi – Schools Foundation


	No report

	Students in the 
Arts


	See President’s report.

	Orchestra Boosters-

Julie Ziegler Olsen
	1.  The Apollo's Fire concert was a huge success!  There were approx 430 people in attendance and the performance was outstanding.  The students and attendees were treated to after-concert socializing with the musicians and many of the students had the opportunity to play instruments.  As a first-time event for the orchestra, it was an amazing time for everyone.

 

2.  The annual HS Orchestra Poinsettia Sale has started and will contine through Nov 22nd. Pick up is on Dec 5 in the Choir Room.  I have attached an order form.

 

3. The Northeast Ohio Regional Orchestra concert is Nov 24th at 3:30 at Cleveland State and we have 5 members who were selected to represent BBHHS. Hannah Olsen will also represent BBHHS at All-State Orchestra in February for a second consecutive year.

 

3.  The HS Orchestra Winter Concert is Dec 10 and plans are in the works!

 

4.  Orchestra students will perform at the Hower House (a beautiful Victorian mansion)  in Akron on Dec 15 from 1:00-4:00 for a third consecutive year. Students sign up for 15 minute time slots and play various pieces of music (solos, duets, quartets) while visitors tour the mansion. 



	Kathy Derbin – Market Day
	No report.

	Band Boosters

Lori Losi
	No report.

	Beth O’Donnell-Athletic Boosters

	No report.

	Maria Hearns - QUEST


	QUEST is an informational and networking group for parents of children with special needs in the district.  We hope to have a parent support meeting in the fall.


- If any families have any questions, please contact Maria Hearns at #440-717-1681 or by email at jtmfh@yahoo.com




Dates to Remember

November 12 
Market Day Pickup (3pm)

November 18  
BOE Meeting (7pm)

November 21  
PSO Presidents Meeting @ BOE (9:30am)

November 23 
Night at the Races Fundraiser, Days Inn, Richfield (7pm)


December 16 

BOE Meeting (7pm)

December 10 

Market Day Pickup (3pm)

December 19 

PSO Presidents Meeting (tbd)

Dec 23 – Jan 3

Winter Break

January 6 

SCHOOL RESUMES
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PSO Council President, Cindy Ring, called the meeting to order at 9:35am and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

















